
“But the Advocate, the Holy Spirit… will teach you all things and will remind you of
everything I have said to you.” – John 14:26
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10  June -PTFA Meetingth

19  June - Sports Awards Evening th

20  June – Year 11 Prom th

26  June – Year 13 Prom th

30  June - Year 7 – 10, 12 PPE2 End of Year Examsth

As exam season continues, these words offer a quiet reassurance. For students feeling the weight of
revision and testing, and for parents supporting them through it all, the Holy Spirit is present—bringing

calm, wisdom, and gentle reminders of God’s peace. This time can feel intense, but we are not meant to
walk through it alone. In the pressure, may there be moments of stillness. In the effort, may there be

strength beyond our own. We pray this season brings clarity of mind, peace of heart, and a deep sense of
God’s guiding presence—for every student and every family.

One thing that parents and carers will know is that being organised is sometimes a
challenge for teenagers. For that reasons we are introducing our new compulsory
'SJBC Equipment Folder' to support all our students in being ready to learn every
day at school. Please take a moment to familiarise yourself with the details of this
below. It is especially important that all our students are organised and prepared
ahead of their forthcoming summer PPE examinations. Your child should be revising
for these exams which take place at the end of this month.

Finally I'd like to say thank you to all the parents who responded to the latest Parent
Pulse survey. As you will see in this edition of In Touch, the feedback has been very
positive and you've given us some excellent suggestions for how we can do even
better. We welcome your views on how we can work together for the benefit for our
students.

https://www.instagram.com/sjbc_battersea
https://twitter.com/SJBC_London
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCoyPhH7-SzKtlzpTibM9C-Q
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnBoscoCollegeLondon/
https://www.instagram.com/sjbc_battersea
https://twitter.com/SJBC_London
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnBoscoCollegeLondon/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCoyPhH7-SzKtlzpTibM9C-Q
https://www.sjbc.wandsworth.sch.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=10&viewid=1&event=960
https://www.sjbc.wandsworth.sch.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=10&viewid=1&event=961


That’s why we’re excited to introduce
the next phase of our learning
strategy: the SJBC Equipment Folder.
From next week, every student will be
provided with a folder containing the
essential items they need for every
lesson, every day. This includes:

INTRODUCING THE SJBC EQUIPMENT FOLDER: PREPARED FOR LEARNING, EVERY DAY

At St John Bosco College, we know that being well-prepared each day is
key to academic success and a calm, focused learning environment.

To launch this initiative all students will be provided with this
complete equipment pack for free. 

These items are clearly outlined in the visual
guide (see image), and will form part of
students’ daily readiness check each morning.

2 pens
2 pencils
A mini whiteboard
Timetable
Yondr pouch
Knowledge organisers

Nine months ago, SJBC became a phone-
free space, creating a calmer school
atmosphere, improving focus in lessons, and
strengthening face-to-face relationships. As
we move into phase two of this culture shift,
we’re applying the same high standards and
clarity to everyday equipment. Just as we
expect students to arrive with their phone
locked away, we now expect all students to
bring their fully equipped folder every single
day.

 Why this change? Results
Nine months ago, SJBC became a phone-
free space, creating a calmer school
atmosphere, improving focus in lessons,
and strengthening face-to-face
relationships. As we move into phase two
of this culture shift, we’re applying the
same high standards and clarity to
everyday equipment. Just as we expect
students to arrive with their phone locked
away, we now expect all students to bring
their fully equipped folder every single day.

Each morning, tutors will
check that students have
their complete folder with all
required items. If something
is missing, students will
need to either:
Purchase a replacement
from the school office
(available via ParentMail or
cash), or
Return home to collect it
before joining lessons.

 Daily Checks &
Expectations

Looking Ahead
This system is designed to
support students in developing
independence, organisation
and personal responsibility.
These may seem like small
habits—but they make a big
difference.
We are proud of how our
students have embraced the
phone-free culture at SJBC,
and we are confident that this
next step will have a similarly
positive impact.

Yondr Pouch: Now part
of your equipment

As part of this update,
students will now keep
their Yondr pouch
inside their Equipment
Folder. Each student
will be allocated their
own pouch, which they
are responsible for
bringing to school daily
and keeping in good
working order.







ENGLISH CLASSES FOR PARENTS

At SJBC, we believe that homework plays a vital role in consolidating learning
and building strong study habits. Evidence from the Education Endowment
Foundation (EEF, 2021) suggests that effective homework can lead to as much
as five months of additional progress each year.

HOMEWORK MATTERS – UPDATE TO OUR CENTRAL DETENTION SYSTEM

To further support students in developing consistent routines, we are extending
our centralised homework detention system - currently used for Years 7, 10
and 12 - to include Years 8 and 9, starting from Monday 9th June.

If homework is not completed or is missed, a next-day central detention will be
issued, and parents will receive an automatic email notification.

We are proud of our students and
all that they are achieving. By
maintaining high expectations
and consistent systems, we aim
to ensure that every student is
supported to fulfil their potential. 

Thank you for your continued
support.



Working with Catja de Haas Architects. Our students
took part in The Giant Dolls’ House Project. Making
rooms from modelling and scrap materials. 

ARCHITECTURE WORKSHOP

The giant dolls house project is a social arts project. It engages
participants in thinking about their home and environment and
raises awareness for homelessness and refugees.

The aim of the project is to create a dialogue between people and
make them aware of the importance of a home and community for all. 

The aim of the project
is to create a dialogue
between people and
make them aware of
the importance of a
home and community
for all.

The project is on display at the Battersea Arts Centre from 10-18th June. We encourage all
families to have a look at our outstanding Yr 9 work . Thank you to Mr Pinder, Head of DT for
making this possible.
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YEAR 12 DISCOVERY TALK: BEN ANDOH INSPIRES WITH GLOBAL INSIGHTS AND LOCAL ROOTS

This week, our Year 12
students were treated
to an inspiring
Discovery Talk from Old
Salesian Ben Andoh,

Currently Group Head of Culture, Conduct
& Ethics at Ecobank Transnational, Ben
spoke passionately about the importance
of character, resilience, and lifelong
learning. Students were captivated by his
reflections, especially when he shared:
   “All of my success started here    
     (Salesian College).”
   “Be hungry for success.”
   “Expand your scope. Speak to 
    everyone. Be resilient!”

an international expert in risk management,
culture, and ethical leadership. With a
distinguished career spanning over 20 years in
top-tier financial institutions such as Citi,
Barclays, and Ecobank, Ben shared his journey
from Salesian College to leading global teams
across Europe, Africa, Asia, and the U.S.

He also encouraged students to form
strong, lasting friendships, telling them,
   “My best friends now – 35 years later – 
    are still from Salesian times.”

Ben’s humility, wisdom, and
global perspective offered our
Sixth Formers an
unforgettable glimpse into
how strong values and hard
work can take you anywhere.
We are incredibly grateful to
him for giving back to our
school community with such
authenticity and warmth.



PARENT PULSE SURVEY – THANK YOU FOR YOUR FEEDBACK!

A BROAD AND BALANCED CURRICULUM
Over 90% of you told us you’re happy with the range of subjects on offer.

Thank you! We’re proud of the options we provide and will continue to
enrich and review our curriculum each year.

A big thank you to all parents and carers who took part in our
recent Parent Pulse Survey. Your feedback helps us celebrate
what’s working well and focus our efforts where they are most
needed. We’re pleased to share a snapshot of the results with
you.

WHAT YOU TOLD US WE’RE DOING WELL

HIGH EXPECTATIONS AND PROGRESS
 The vast majority of parents believe we have high expectations and that
students are achieving well – a fantastic endorsement of our hardworking

staff and students.

 Nearly 9 in 10 parents feel well-informed about their child’s progress. We’ll
continue to build on our systems for reporting and feedback to make this

even better.

CLEAR COMMUNICATION ON PROGRESS

 You told us your children enjoy taking part in our wide range of clubs and
opportunities beyond the classroom – we love seeing their talents shine in

different ways!

CLUBS, ACTIVITIES AND ENRICHMENT

 Many of you praised our work around values, character, and student
wellbeing – which sit right at the heart of what we do at SJBC.

SUPPORTING PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT



 WHAT WE’RE WORKING ON

“I think they should
learn more IT and
computing – it’s so
important for the

future.”

We also heard your ideas for what we could improve – thank you for
your honesty and insight. Here’s what we’re already working on:

 Some parents would like clearer information about what their child is learning
across the year. We’re developing updated curriculum maps for each year
group which will be shared on our website and in year group communications
from September.

Curriculum Overviews

Clubs for All

Careers and Futures

 A few of you mentioned wanting to see a wider range of activities – including
life skills, sports, and support clubs. We are refreshing our enrichment offer and
will be making sure it is inclusive, accessible and varied.

Some parents were unsure about how careers are taught in school. We’ll be
sharing more about our careers programme (including trips, speakers and
support in tutor time) through this regular newsletters and on our website from
the Autumn term.

A FEW OF YOUR GREAT SUGGESTIONS

Thank you again for taking the time to share your views – they are
helping us shape the best possible experience for every student

at St John Bosco College.

“More mental health

support and

understanding in

school.”

 “Would love to see

more public speaking

and structured debate.”



Our Year 12 students taking part
in the Compass Project had a
unique opportunity this week to
explore the luxury cruise industry
first-hand. Hosted by Uniworld at
Ruben’s at the Palace Hotel, the
group learned about the rise of
high-end river cruising and how
companies tailor their marketing
strategies to appeal to different
customer groups.

YEAR 12 COMPASS PROJECT – A TASTE OF THE CRUISE INDUSTRY

As part of the experience, students were also treated
to a taste of luxury – including smoked salmon and
caviar (though some are still working on acquiring a
taste for it!).

It was an inspiring and informative session that
offered real-world insights into a fast-growing global
industry.



To bring Dylan’s poem to life in a unique way, Brother Luka, one of the Salesian Brothers
working with the school, used AI technology to generate visual interpretations of the poem’s
imagery – and the results are stunning. These artworks offer a whole new lens through
which to appreciate the emotion and message of Dylan’s piece.

CELEBRATING YOUNG TALENT: DYLAN R’S POEM PUBLISHED INTERNATIONALLY

Last month Dylan R in Year 10 has had his poem, “The Arisen
Man,” published by KidSpirit in their international Poem Corner!
His writing was selected for its powerful depth and originality, and
it’s fantastic to see Dylan’s voice recognised on a global platform.

You can read his whole poem here: The Arisen Man – KidSpirit
A huge congratulations to Dylan – your creativity and courage to share your voice inspire
us all!

Sword drawn by the enemy’s hand, 
the man drew his blade swiftly, 

then in a flash they tried to cut incredibly quickly. 
And within a moment’s breath, 

they clashed and they thrashed but alas, 
no one was slashed. 

And in a slow manner down fell an autumn leaf upon the man’s head, 
and it remained orange and reddish in color, 

but to his vision it was dark as the midnight gaze. 
He pushed and twirled but could not see, 

as the autumn leaf covered his vision of reality. 

However, amongst the bloodshed crowd he heard a voice speaking so loud 
but he could not determine across the red shroud. 

Alas a man had arisen in the crowd, and he spoke: 
“Rise, rise, rise against your enemy,

if you fall, I will be ready, 
to pick you up slow and steady.

Rise, rise, rise lest you fall once more, 
upon this blood ridden shore. 

Follow me, and one thing you shall know for sure, 
is how you may seek for peace that shall forever endure.” 

Now in the end he could finally determine 
the arisen man, he consistently followed, 

began to reveal his enduring peace. 
Then the man understood very quickly, 

the arisen man will forever be the only way 
to bring you peace before the break of day.

https://www.kidspiritonline.com/explore/poetry/the-arisen-man/


The students have been working with their form tutors learning how to make a revision timetable
and how to spread their revision across subjects, especially those that they find hard. Students
should make sure that when they revise, they condense their revision into short blocks of time
(maximum 45 minutes) with regular short breaks in between. All the relevant revision lists for every
subject and every year have been placed on the year group page on MS Teams, sent home via
ParentMail and have been placed on the school’s website. Each of these revision lists have links to
supplementary resources and online learning platforms. Parents are encouraged to frequently
check in with their children to ensure revision has been taking place and to support them by
providing them with a quiet, non-distracting area to revise.

PPE EXAMS TIMETABLES

Come join us for 6 weeks of Girls Rugby at Rosslyn Park over the summer term!
The sessions will run on Sundays from 8th June - 13th July at The Rock (Rosslyn Park)

10:00-11:00 and are open to all girls of any ability aged 8 -18!
The girls will learn various different rugby skills, for example kicking, and get the chance

to train under our professional coaches at the club! Click here to book the tickets

FREE RUGBY SESSIONS FOR GIRLS

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/rosslynparkcommunity/1680773



